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September 23, 2005 
 
 
 
 
Re: VoIP E911 Notice 
 
 
The FCC’s First Report and Order released June 3, 2005 ("In the Matter of IP-Enabled Services (WC 
Docket No. 04-36) and E911 Requirements for IP-Enabled Service Providers (WC Docket No. 05-196”) 
mandates the provisioning of 9-1-1 services for interconnected VoIP providers’ callers by November 28.  
This letter serves as a reminder if you are considering ordering trunks to Verizon in response to the FCC 
order. 
 
Please be aware that the order installation intervals for any 911 trunks you may order from Verizon in 
connection with VoIP E911 compliance efforts are getting fairly tight, as there are fewer than 45 business 
days remaining before the FCC's 11/28/05 deadline.  This is especially true if you plan to include any 
subsequent call testing time with the PSAPs.  Trunk ordering intervals vary between locations, but 
average approximately 30 business days, assuming facilities are present.  Verizon will support your 
ordering and provisioning needs in connection with your efforts to provide VoIP E911 services, but our 
ability to provision trunks you may need depends on receiving timely orders from you.  
 
Please review the VoIP 9-1-1 Guide and contact your Verizon account manager if you have any 
additional questions on this matter. 
 
http://www22.verizon.com/wholesale/local/E911/1,21070,,00.html 
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